EnGRef: TTRO 20-036 06
THE NORTH EAST LINCOLNSHIRE BOROUGH COUNCIL
A SECTION NORTH MOSS LANE AND SOUTH MARSH LANE, STALLINGBOROUGH 
(TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF TRAFFIC – TTRO 20-036) ORDER 2020

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the North East Lincolnshire Borough Council have made, an Order, the effect of which will be to prohibit any vehicle, pedestrian or cycle from proceeding along the below sections of highway on the dates and times detailed:

A Section of North Moss Lane, Stallingborough-	
OVERNIGHT 18:00hrs to 05:00hrs from Saturday 21 March to Monday 23 March 2020
North Moss Lane - from its junction with Kiln Lane, Trondheim Way Roundabout to its junction with South Marsh Lane
South Marsh Lane – from its junction with North Moss Lane to its junction with Ephams Lane

This temporary prohibition is required in order to safely facilitate carriageway restructuring works.  The dates and times above are correct at the point of print however should adverse weather or any other conditions impact the works they will go ahead when it is safe to do so.  Diversion routes will be signposted and published online at: https://one.network/public and https://www.nelincs.gov.uk/category/public-notice/. 

The Order will come into operation on Saturday 21 March 2020, and will continue in force for a period not exceeding eighteen months unless extended for a further period by the Secretary of State for Transport, or until completion of the works (whichever is the earlier). The road will be reopened as soon as practicable.

A copy of the sealed Temporary Traffic Regulation Order may be inspected online via North East Lincolnshire Council’s Website by searching ‘Temporary TRO’.  The full website address is:
https://www.nelincs.gov.uk/roads-parking-transport/traffic-and-road-safety/traffic-regulation-orders/#1568286180217-0388822d-90f8 
Electronic copies can be viewed online at the Municipal Offices, Town Hall Square, Grimsby during normal office hours. For further information, telephone NELC Highways Design Team 01472 313131 for an explanation of the proposals.
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